
Seventeenth Annual Report of South Australian 

Dairymen's Association 30th June 1951. 

Membership: The financial membership this year has received a severe set-back as it has 

decreased by 20.4%. The comparative figures are as follows; 

1949/50 

1950/51 

A loss of 

2064 

1643 

421 

The members register shows total 1892 members, thus revealing 82.89 % financial. The 

decreased membership is due to the following reasons: 

(1) O)wing to a long dry season and comparatively low prices for manufactured (surplus

milk) products, which combined with fantastic prices for wool resulting in many

dairymen having either (a) sold their dairy farm or (b) sold their herd and gone over

to sheep.

(2) A number of Members have been lost through the October changeover. Prior to the

changeover they had signed a Procuration Order with the firm to which they were

supplying milk and in changing over to a new farm, the original procuration order

became null and void.

(3) Although we have a parti-time organiser Viz., Mr. F. E. Hannaford, who has done

splendid work in enrolling a number of members, it would appear from this years

figure's that much more time should be given to organising.

Milk Prices. During the year several changes have taken place in regard to while milk and 

manufactured milk prices. These prices are quite distinct and have no relation to each 

other, and for that reason have been dealt with seperately, as follows: 

(a) Whole milk: At the commencement of the financial year the city milk price was

1/l0½d. (one shilling & tenpence -halfpenny) per gallon. With repeatedly rising costs

an approach was made by the Association to the Metropolitan Milk Board for an

increase in the city milk price. Costs were taken out for the 12-months ending June

1950, and revealed that it took 23.92d. (23.92 pence) to produce a gallon of milk.

The Milk Board, therefore, on the 10th December ,1950 increased the producers price

to 2/-¾ d. (two shillings & three quarters of a penny) per gallon.

Although the costs as shown were taken out for the 12 months ended June, it will be

seen that a period of 6-months elapsed before the increase was granted. By

December therefore, production costs had so spiralled with the excessively dry

season that a further request was made by the Association for a price for whole milk

that would cover the extra cost involved in its production.








